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LAMPETER-STRASBURG SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Lampeter, Pennsylvania 17537 

 
Buildings and Grounds Committee Minutes 

August 16, 2021 
6:30 P.M. 

 
Mr. David Beiler called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 
PRESENT:  Board Members, Mr. David J. Beiler, Mr. James H. Byrnes, Mr. Dustin D. Knarr, Mr. Matthew E. Parido, 

Mrs. Melissa S. Herr; Community Representatives, Mr. Michael Boyce and Mr. John Strange; 
Superintendent, Dr. Kevin S. Peart; Assistant Superintendent, Dr. Andrew M. Godfrey; Business 
Manager, Mr. Keith A. Stoltzfus; Mr. John Johnson and News Reporter Ms. Donna Walker  

     
 
STRASBURG ELEMENTARY BASKETBALL COURT 
 
Mr. John Johnson, a Strasburg Borough resident, addressed the Committee regarding concerns of constant 
commotion from the basketball court at Strasburg Elementary. This was a follow-up to his letter submitted for public 
comment at the regular Board meeting on August 3, 2020, and public comment at the regular Board meeting on 
August 2, 2021. The Committee reviewed the situation with Mr. Johnson and asked the Administration to: 

- continue to monitor and keep the Committee apprised as necessary 
- review signage at Strasburg Elementary with Strasburg Police to ensure it is enforceable 
- respond to Borough of Strasburg letter 

 
FEASIBILITY STUDY IMPLEMENTATION UPDATE 
 
Mr. Stoltzfus updated the Committee on the implementation of the Feasibility Study. On Thursday, August 19, 2021, 
the team will be meeting with West Lampeter Township Planning Commission regarding the design of the potential 
Early Childhood Center building. As previously discussed, enrollments will be a huge factor for this potential project 
and updates are expected for the next Committee meeting on September 20, 2021.   
 
The Critical Capital Projects continue on schedule for bidding first round of projects in September, 2021, and second 
round in January, 2022. Of concern right now are equipment lead times and material cost spikes.     
 
HIGH SCHOOL REQUEST FOR FUME HOOD SYSTEM FOR LASER CUTTER 
 
Mr. Stoltzfus requested permission to purchase a Fume Hood System at a cost of approximately $15,000 for the 
Lampeter-Strasburg High School. The system was reviewed by Dr. Feeney, Mr. Garber and Mr. Davis, and 
recommended as the best option to exhaust the Laser Cutter. The Committee discussed and asked that the 
Administration review an “inline fan” option, but fully support moving forward with Mr. Davis’ final recommendation 
either way.     
 
BUILDINGS AND CAMPUS UPDATES 
 
Mr. Stoltzfus shared from Mr. Davis that his staff and summer crews did a great job getting ready for the upcoming 
school year and all buildings are looking forward to a great start to the year. 
 
ITEMS FROM THE COMMITTEE 
 
Mr. Beiler asked if there were any other items from the Committee. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting was properly adjourned at 7:25 PM. 


